
 

 

July 2016  
Issue 320 Royal Update 

e-newsletter of the Royal Rosarians 
 Greetings, Rosarians and Friends, 

Thanks for reading this issue of the e-newsletter of the Royal 
Rosarians produced by Duke Peter Glazer, Sir Knight Tom 
Marantette and Sir Knight Norb Murray. If you have suggestions or 
contributions for the Royal Update, please contact Tom 
(tjm@atiyehbros.com) or Peter (pkglazer@aol.com). 

 

 

Seattle Seafair Festival 
 

   July 29-30

 
Join Prime Minister Rick and First Lady Marie, as well as the Royal 
Rosarian Traveling Float and fellow Rosarians in Seattle. On Friday 
there will be a formal dinner and on Saturday you can ride the Duck, 
feast on lobster and shrimp, and march in the Seafair Torchlight 
Parade. 

The official hotel is the Best Western Executive Inn at 200 Taylor 
Avenue North in Seattle. (206-448-9444 or www.bestwestern.com). 
Questions regarding this event can be directed to Don Thacker. 

click here to view event on Rosarian website 

 

Royal Rosarian Summer Family Picnic 
 

   Sunday, August 7 
 
 
From 10:30 a.m. until 3:00 
p.m. the Royal Rosarians 
will be celebrating the 
summer at North Clackamas 
Central Park at 5440 SE 
Kellogg Creek Drive in 
Milwaukie. This is a free 
event for Rosarians and their 
families 

(spouses/partners/significant others and children or grandchildren). 

http://royalrosarians.com/event/8ebf13a7-6c0a-4e3f-b1d0-ead7da212ff4/


Additional guests are $5.00. Please be sure to register members of 
your family that are attending. Food and beverages will be furnished. 
Come in casual attire and be ready to enjoy great food and even 
greater Rosarian camaraderie. Questions can be directed to John 
Linngren. 

image: a great crowd typically attends this event. As you can see, 
there is always enough food in quality and variety. 

click here to see event on Rosarian website 

 

Astoria Regatta Parade and Rose Planting 
 

   Saturday, August 13

 
It's a comfortable easy walk through the streets of historic Astoria. Up 
one street and back down to the starting point. The crowds are 
enthused and the Royal Rosarian participation is immensely 
appreciated. Join us for the Grand Land Parade at 12:00 p.m. 
Rosarians should assemble by 11:30 a.m. at 16th and Exchange 
Street. Whites, capes, hats and gloves are appropriate attire and 
women should wear pants. 

Better yet, ride Rosie the bus to Astoria. It will leave at 7:15 a.m. from 
Sunset Presbyterian Church, will arrive in time for the parade (there 
will not be a Rose Planting) and then will transport passengers to Rick 
and Marie Saturn's home where all kind of fun things will be 
happening. Click on the link below to sign up for the bus. Questions 
can be directed to Bill Barry. 

image:The Astoria-Megler Bridge is a steel cantilever through 
truss bridge that spans the Columbia River between Astoria, 
Oregon and Point Ellice near Megler, Washington. It is 4.1 miles 
long. 

click here to register for Rosie the bus 
 
 
 
 

http://royalrosarians.com/event/summer-family-picnic/
http://royalrosarians.com/event/register-rosie-(transport-astoria)/


 

Prime Minister's Ball 
 

   Saturday, 
September 
10 
Plan now to attend 
the Prime Minister's 
Ball on Saturday, 
September 10. 
Incoming Prime 
Minster Jim Stahl 
and First Lady Geneane have a great evening planned for your 
enjoyment. It will be an opportunity to meet the new Royal Rosarian 
Council as they are installed into service. The Foundation officers will 
also be installed during the ceremony. 
 
This year the event will be held at the Red Lion Hotel at Jantzen 
Beach. It is a perfect venue to enjoy the Columbia River and to enjoy 
your favorite dance music. It will be a formal affair for an evening of 
royal elegance. Invitations have been sent (this year email is being 
used for many). The cost is $65.00 per person. Sign up now online. 

image: this night time view of the elegant Red Lion Hotel at 
Jantzen Beach is from the Columbia River. 

click here to register for this event 

 

Pendleton Round-Up 
 

   September 15-17 
All Royal Rosarians are invited to join the fun 
and tradition of the Pendleton Round-up, now 
over 105 years old! The Pendleton Round-Up 
includes the Westward Ho Parade which is 
America's longest non-motorized parade. 
The storied "Let'er Buck Room" and concerts 
featuring top country-western stars will be 
part of the weekend. There will be two nights 
of professional bull riding, Native American 
beauty pageants and dancing, as well as 
barbecues and free downtown shows. 

Thursday, September 15 will feature the 
Happy Canyon Night Show, a Native American Pageant at 7:45 p.m. 
On Friday there will be a Rosarian Rose Planting followed by the 
Westward Ho Parade at 10:00 a.m. and Saturday will include the 
world famous rodeo starting at 1:15 p.m. Learn more at the Pendleton 
Round-Up website (http://www.pendletonroundup.com/) or call 
Jacquie Janulis with questions. 

click here to see event on Rosarian website 

https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=4fed8c48-7ed0-4e7f-9a6f-a23de443dff2
http://royalrosarians.com/event/6f692d0a-587c-448e-9791-136ea6dc9760/


 

Washington State Autumn Leaf Festival 
 

   September 23-25 
The Autumn Leaf Festival celebrates the 
turning colors of the Autumn leaves and 
is Leavenworth's original festival, 
originating in 1964 when the City of 
Leavenworth adopted the Bavarian 
theme. This weekend includes a Friday 
Formal Night, a Saturday Rose Planting 
at 9:00 a.m. followed by the Grand 
Parade at noon. Enjoy a stroll and 
shopping in town before the Fun Night, 
Bavarian-style! 

The Enzian Hotel is the official site for 
this Bavarian celebration and it is 
important to make reservations now 
because it fills up fast. Check out more 
details at the Autumn Leaf Festival 
website at http://autumnleaffestival.com/ 
or contact Don Thacker with questions. 

image: at last year's event Prime Minister Rick Saturn and First 
Lady Marie joined in the German celebration dressed most 
appropriately. 

click here to see event on Rosarian website 

 

2016 Royal Rosarian Golf Season 
 

   Sign Up Now for Hit and 
Giggle, August 9 
x  July 26  Claremont Golf Course 

x  August 2  Heron Lakes Golf Course 
(Greenback) 

x  August 9  Heron Lakes Golf Course 
(Greenback) Hit & Giggle Tournament, 4 person 
scramble and awards dinner. Start at 1:00 p.m. 

All tee times start at 3:30 p.m. Please show up 
30 minutes early to meet your foursome. We play nine holes, followed 
by liquid refreshments & fellowship. We invite all Rosarians and 
guests who remotely like to play golf. A good score is in the 40s. Most 
scores are in the 50s and 60s. A weekly reminder is available via 
email, if you like. 

Any questions can be adressed to Mike Collins at 
mike.collins@morganstanley.com or on his cell phone at 503-484-
8160. Let him know if you want an email reminder. 

http://royalrosarians.com/event/053ac884-6208-45a4-9015-133401fdd4e7/


 

Battle Ground Harvest Days Celebration 
 

    
This spirited group of 
Royal Rosarians joined 
the Prime Minister and 
First Lady for the ever-
popular Battle Ground 
Harvest Days Parade. 

    
 
This solemn moment 
was captured in this 
photo during the 
Royal Roasarian Rose 
Planting as the Royal 
Chaplain offers a 
blessing on the newly 
planted rose. 

 

Olympia Lakefair 
 

    
The Royal Rosarian 
contingent of travelers 
joined the Lakefair 
Royalty for this photo 
opportunity following the 
Rose Planting in 
Olympia. 



    
 
Portland Rose 
Society President 
and Royal Rosarian 
Dave Etchepare 
administers the royal 
water to the newly 
planted rose during 
the ceremony in 
Olympia. 

 

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Greeting 
 

   What a great 
Rosarian turnout 
there was to greet 
the Delta Sigma 
Theta Sorority at 
the DoubleTree 
Lloyd Center Hotel 
earlier this month. 

 

Announcements 
 

   For the Good of 
the Organization 
A date has been set for 
the first informational 
meeting for the 2017 
Prime Minister's Trip to 
New Zealand and the 
Cook Islands in 
October/November of 
2017. The meeting will 
be at Caldwell's 

Funeral Home (20 NE 14th ave., Portland) on Monday, August 29 at 
6:00 p.m. Light snacks and beverages will be provided. It is important 
to RSVP so appropriate planning can take place. It's easy. Click on 
the link below and let us know you will be there. 



 

Who's In Charge? 
 

   2016-17 Royal Rosarian 
Council Assignments 
 
Prime Minister Jim Stahl 

PM Ball - Gene & Sue Horton & Denny & 
Pam Baker 
PM Trip - Reakseckers & Glazers 
PM Calendar - 
Kiwanis Breakfast - 
Court Lineup - Chair Tom Marantette 
Royal Update - Tom Marantette, Peter 
Glazer & Norb Murray 
Legal Affairs - Peter Glazer  
Foundation Board Member  
Budget Committee Member 

Lord High Chancellor Adam Baker 
Rose Festival Foundation Liaison 
Rose Festival Court and Activities Liaison 
Rose Festival Opening Ceremony  
Queen's Coronation 
Podium Drapes 
Rose Festival/Pendleton/Happy Canyon Courts' Reception 
Council Knighting Practice & Knighting books  
Strategic Planning for 2018 
Foundation Board Member 
Budget Committee Member 

Secretary of State Don Thacker 
Council Notifications and Activity Reports 
Council/Membership Meeting Minutes  
Portland Rose Society Liaison 
Queen's Pillow 
Foundation Board Member  
Finance Committee Member 
Budget Committee Member 

Royal Regent Rick Saturn 
Nominations and Elections 
Prime Minister's Plaque Ceremony 
Queen's Plaque Ceremony 

Lord Chief Justice Lynne McIntyre 
Sister Cities Liaison - 
City of Portland Liaison - 
Hosting by Starlight -  
Pendleton Roundup - 
Starlight Parade - 
Junior Parade - 
Grand Floral Parade - 
Rose Parade Float Design  
RF Parades' Scripts 

http://www.royalrosarians.org/


RF Parades, Band Marshals, Shuttle, Jr Drivers, Banners - 
Public Relations - 

Lord High Sheriff Korrie Hoeckendorf 
Membership Committee - 
    Membership Investigations -  
    New Member Orientation - 
New Member Knighting - Dave and Connie Shipley 
Purely Social Potlucks - 

Chancellor of the Exchequer Kimberly Bown 
Finance Committee Chair 
Royal Rosarian Finances 
    Budget Committee Chair 
    Dues Notices for 2017-18 
Wash Park Rose Garden 100th Anniv - 
Website - 
Roster - 
Data Base - 
Website Calendar - 
Budget Committee Member 

Master of Ceremonies John Linngren 
NW Festival Hosting in Tacoma 
Wine Committee - Mercy Norby 
Washington Park Knighting - Doug Zimmerman 
Queens' Garden Party - Kathie Bagley 
Hospitality Weekend - 

Minister of Foreign Affairs Dwight Terry  
Local Parades - 
    Drill Masters - 
    Drummers -  
    Day Parades' Scripts 
    Veterans' Day - 
    Thanksgiving Parade - 
    St. Johns - 
    Tillamook - 
    Good in the Neighborhood - 
    Fourth of July Hillsboro - 
    Battle Ground / Olympia - 
    Astoria - 
Golf Activities - Mike Collins 

Lord High Chamberlain Pat Maberry 
Membership Meetings - 
Council Meetings - 
Christmas Brunch -  
Milk Carton Boat Races - 
Picnic - 

Lord High Steward Larry Rodman 
Newsmakers - Jon Caplan 
Out-of-Town Festivals 
    Tacoma - 
    Wenatchee - Morris Westlund, chair  
    Spokane - 
    Hyack - 



    Marysville - 
    Olympia - 
    Seattle - 
    Penticton -  
    Leavenworth - 
Out of Town Drummers - 
Traveling Float - 

Councillor Jannette Day 
Merchandise Sales - Roz Vancil 
Tuesday Report -  
Poinsettia Sales -  
Travel Portland Liaison 
Royal Communicators -  
Rose Festival Pin Sales - 
Storage - Inventory of Supplies - 
Photographers - Chair Bill Barry 
Speakers' Bureau - 
Press Releases - 
Facebook & Twitter - 

Royal Chaplain Craig Dirksen 
Cheer and Outreach - Shirley Deck, Pam Baker 
Christmas for Kids -Greg Burnett 
Blessing of the Festival -Pat Hufford  
Funerals 
Senior Center Ceremonies - 
Rose Planting Team Member 

Royal Gardener E. David Granum 
Rose Planting Team Coordinator 
    Coordinate with Celebrant 
    Provide Speaker, Shovel, etc 
Rose Plants Procurement - Dave Etcheparre 
Rose Garden Contest - Kelly Wiggins  
Rose Garden Maintenance - Harry Landers 

Royal Scribe David Rich 
Rose Planting Team Member 
Hearts and Roses Auction - Mike Ware 
VIP Airport and Hotel Greetings - 
Ship Greetings - Norb Murray 
PA Equipment 

2016-2017 Executive Secretaries 

Executive Secretary Antonio J. Pasion 

Insurance 
Name Badges 
Duke Medallions  

 

 



 

Executive Secretary Bob Strader 
Stationery and Printing 
Certificates and Plaques 
Honorary Knighting Medallions 
Finance Committee Member 

Executive Secretary Gayle Whitehurst 
Uniforms 
History Book  
Archival Storage  
Equipment, Flags, Banners  
Budget Committee Member 

Finance Committee Members:  
Chancellor of the Exchequer - Kimberly Bown 
Duke - Bob Strader 
Duchess - Marilyn Schultz 
Council Member - Don Thacker 

 

Calendar 
 

    
 
Rosarian Council Meeting -- The last Council 
meeting for this Rosarian year will be held at 7:00 p.m. 
on August 15 at the DoubleTree Lloyd Center. Please 
note that the September Council meeting is being 
rescheduled. 

Royal Rosarian Foundation Meetings -- will be held 
on July 27, August 31 and September 21. They will be 
at the DoubleTree Lloyd Center Hotel and are 
scheduled from 6:00 p.m 'til 8:00 p.m. 

Seattle Seafair Festival - July 29-30, Seattle, WA 

Royal Rosarian Summer Family Picnic -- August 7, North Clackamas Park, 10:30 
a.m 
 
Hit & Giggle Golf Tournament - August 9, Heron Lakes Greenback Course, 12:30 
p.m. 
 
Astoria Regatta Parade and Rose Planting - August 13, Astoria, OR 
 
Prime Minister's Ball - September 10, Red Lion Jantzen Beach, 5:30 p.m. 

Detailed information for each event can be found online in the calendar section of 
the Royal Rosarian website. Click the link below. 

click here to see the Royal Rosarian website. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.royalrosarians.org/


 

Jim Nielson's Truisms 
 

    
This Issue's "Truism" 
 
"God does not care about our 
mathematical difficulties. He 
integrates empirically.."  
 
--Albert Einstein  

 
 
(The late Jim Nielson, Prime 

Minister in 1979, was famous for his "truisms" which he happily shared 
in each issue of the Royal Update from its launch in 2005 until his death 
in 2011. Jim was knighted under the rose Sutter's Gold, pictured. 
Truisms now are either from Jim's archives or are quotations Duke 
Peter thinks Jim would like. If you'd like to suggest a quotation please 
email it to Peter.) 

  

 

Contact Information 

email: tjm@atiyehbros.com 
phone: 503-869-4321 
web: http://www.royalrosarians.org 

Join our mailing list! 

 
 

 

 

mailto:tjm@atiyehbros.com
http://www.royalrosarians.org/
http://www.royalrosarians.org/

